
Good Afternoon Evergreen Families, 
 
Here are a few notes for your attention:  
  
BOOM! Musical Production - November 9 and 10 
This is a reminder that on Wednesday and Thursday nights of this week, our second and third-grade 
students, along with Mrs. Lyman and Mrs. Winkler’s classrooms, will be performing their Music Program 
called BOOM!  We are excited to see our students on stage and encourage you to attend if you are 
able.  The programs will be held in the Ceglarek Fine Arts Center and the performance schedule is:  
Wednesday, November 9  
6:30 p.m. Show includes the following classrooms: Winkler, Johnston, Filcik, Oslund, Herrmann  
7:30 p.m. Show includes the following classrooms: Lyman, Powell, Reister, Baker/Vruggink, Molenkamp 
Thursday, November 10 
6:30 p.m. Show includes the following classrooms: Dykstra, Nusbaum, Chapin, Persak 
7:30 p.m. Show includes the following classrooms: VanDyken, Nyberg, Hanson, Beintema 
  
Picture Retakes 
Evergreen’s first and second-grade students will have an opportunity for school picture retakes on 
November 9.  Our third-grade students will have their retakes on November 10.   
  
Homeless/Hunger Awareness Week  
Over the years, the APS staff has led a food collection effort to support our student-based services of 
Manna Meals and Hand-to-Hand programs during the Thanksgiving season.  You will find a flyer 
attached to this email that includes more information about our food drive.  Please note that our food 
collection will begin on November 14 and will conclude on Friday, November 18.  Thank you so much for 
your support! 
 
World Diabetes Day - Monday, November 14 
On Monday, November 14, all APS staff and students are invited to participate in recognizing World 
Diabetes Awareness Day.  To show support for those who live with Diabetes we hope to have all staff and 
students wear blue.  Encourage your child to wear as much blue as possible as a way to say "we support 
you" to our APS students and staff with Diabetes.    
 
Poppin’Popcorn - LET'S GET POPPIN!  
Allendale Elementary PTO is once again putting on the Poppin Popcorn Fundraiser! This fundraiser will 
be 100% online with no deliveries or door-to-door selling necessary! The fundraiser starts on Monday, 
November 14th, and ends on Monday, December 5th. A fundraising packet will be sent home with your 
kiddo on Monday, November 14, 2022. Please open the envelope and use the information on the top piece 
of paper to register your kiddo and get started selling that yummy popcorn! 
This fundraiser allows us to fund things such as supplies for teachers' classrooms, first-day-of-school t-
shirts for our youngest falcons, Kona Ice for field days, Popcorn Fridays, and more! We appreciate your 
support!  
 
Cold Weather Clothing 
As November draws near, so does the promise of cold weather.  APS is, once again, partnering with LOVE, 
INC to help support families in need of winter gear for their children.  If you may need some assistance in 
this area, please see contact the Evergreen Office at 892-3470.     
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Doug Bol, Principal 
Evergreen Elementary 


